
Selectboard Minutes 

February 10, 2021 

 

Meeting opened at 6:37pm 

 

Present: Tonya Santaniello; Ann Marie Visconti; Chair Judith Hoag attending via 

phone after issues with Zoom at 6:40; Duane Pease, Town Administrator 

 

Minutes approved on motion by Tonya, Ann Marie 2nd; vote 2-0. 

 

Warrants reviewed and signed; Payroll: $16,212.63; Expenses: $109,605.42. 

 

No mail for review. 

 

CodeRed was discussed; Ann Marie would like to have another person be able to 

post notices to system. Notifications go out via phone, email and text; there is one 

TTD recipient. Discussion of Police having access, either Jenny or Tonya. This 

will be further investigated. 

 

Ann Marie still has not been able to access selectboard email, she will check with 

Steve for help. Tonya had the access information and gave it to Ann Marie. 

 

Police Chief, Jen Dion, met with Board; she would like to have Matt Radwich 

reinstated as an officer. He is still qualified and Michael would give refresher 

course. Benefit is that he lives in town and readily available. Jen’s budget can 

afford another officer and he would be required to do a certain number of hours 

monthly. Matt would do regular shift, radar, follow up and accident response. 

Officers are responsible for shift reports after every shift they do. Judy said she 

would like to have the department do more and have more of a presence in town.  

Judy motioned to bring Matt back on the force, Ann Marie 2nd; vote 2-0 with 

Tonya abstaining as she is a town police officer. 

 

No old business. 

 

New business: Kathe Warden, Chester Town Administrator, sent email to 

neighboring towns to see if any were interested in sharing a Human Resource 

position. At this point Middlefield would not be interested. 

 

No public input. 

 



Judy motioned to adjourn the meeting, Ann Marie 2nd ; vote 3-0 and meeting 

adjourned at 7:35pm. 

 

Minutes respectively submitted by: 

 

Duane Pease 

Town Administrator 

 

Minutes accepted with/without changes by: 

 

 

Judith Hoag, Chair 

 

 

Ann Marie Visconti 

 

 

Tonya Santaniello  


